
Term 4 is up and running and as usual it promises to be an action packed term here at KSOTA. 

We don’t wind down in schools. The term gets busier the closer we get to the end of the year. 

 

What’s on at a glance; 
Friday 27th October Miss Bhasi’s class assembly 8 am in the Muster Room 

Remembrance Day Assembly Friday November 10th 8am in the Muster Room 

Muster and ECE Camp Mon 4th Dec (more info to follow) 

Tash Lawless joins KSOTA team 

 

Muster and ECE Camp 
Thank you to all who have processed paper work and payment for Muster. Miss Kerry is on the 

verge of booking flights for those who are due to go. Muster is always a great event and well 

worth the effort and expense for the opportunity for our students to mix with students from the 

other SOTAs and to have great experiences in Perth. 

 

How it looks 

- Everyone arrives at Broome Camp School during the afternoon of Monday 4th December. 

- Year 6&7 Graduation takes place Monday afternoon followed by the Christmas party. 
- Tuesday morning the Muster folk depart for Perth, K-3 stay at Broome Camp School for ECE 

camp. 

- ECE camp finishes Thursday morning. 
- Muster people return to Broome Monday 11th December. Students picked up by family from 

the Broome Airport.  
Thanks to the students attending Muster who have submitted sketches to be considered for the 

competition to have their entries included on the Muster shirt. The muster shirt is a great 

tradition and it is always great to see sketches by KSOTA students appear on the final t-shirt 

design. 

 

Tash Lawless 
I would like to take this opportunity to formally welcome Mrs Tash Lawless to our school. Tash 

joined our team late last term to work on implementing the “Letters and Sounds” programme. 

“Letters and Sounds” is the Phonics programme preferred by the Education Department of 

Western Australia and the programme that KSOTA has begun to implement. Tash has had 

experience with the “Letters and Sounds” programme in other schools and she has proven to be 

a great acquisition for our school. She has also picked up the Pre Primary class for this term and 

is doing a great job with those students as well.  

 

Assemblies 
It would be great to see as many students and Home Tutors/Parents as possible at our 

Assemblies as possible. Put the dates on your Calendar! 
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Dates 

27th October–  

Year 1/2 Assembly in 

the Muster Room at 

8am 

10th November– 

Remembrance  Day 

Assembly in the 

Muster Room 8am 

 

 


